



Brian Schroeder – Superintendent of Public Instruction Chad Auer – Deputy Superintendent of Public Instruction

MEMORANDUM NO. 2022-037

TO: School District Superintendents

Special Education Directors

School Principals

CTE Computer Science Teachers

FROM: Shelley Hamel, Chief Academic Officer

DATE: March 28, 2022

SUBJECT: The Array Computer Science Pre-Apprenticeship Training

REGISTRATION NOW OPEN FOR THE ARRAY COMPUTER SCIENCE PRE-APPRENTICESHIP TRAINING

The Wyoming Department of Education, in conjunction with Array, will host a Computer Science Pre-Apprenticeship training in Casper from 8 a.m.-4 p.m on June 20-24, 2022.

The training is open to Career and Technical Education Computer Science teachers of students in grades 9–12. A full one-week, in person, commitment is required. This training will be limited to the first 20 teachers who respond. There is no cost for the training, other than individual travel cost. Lunch during the training will be provided.

Registration is available <u>here</u>. University of Wyoming graduate credit and PTSB credit will be available.

The training will provide the training and tools needed for the Computer Science pre-apprenticeship (year 1) curriculum. This will allow for students to take two years of the "boot camp" in preparation for a U.S. Department of Labor apprenticeship program through Array.

For more information, contact Dr. Michelle Aldrich, CTE Director, at 307-777-3655 or michelle.aldrich@wyo.gov or llaine Brown, CTE Education Consultant, at 307-777-3549 or ilaine.brown1@wyo.gov.